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For Technical Questions Contact: 
 
Libby Goldstein – Site Manager 
Washington State Department of 
Ecology Toxics Cleanup Program  
3190 160th Ave. SE.  
Bellevue, WA 98008 
Phone: (425) 649-7242 
E-mail: libby.goldstein@ecy.wa.gov 
 
For Construction Questions 
Contact:  
 
Dave Berry – On-Site Coordinator 
Redside Construction 
Phone: (206) 940-2529 
E-mail: david@redside.biz 
 
Document Review Locations: 
Fremont Library 
731 N 35th Street 
Seattle, WA 98103 
Phone: (206) 684-4084 
 
Wallingford Public Library 
1501 N. 45th Street 
Seattle, WA 98103 
Phone: (206) 648-4088 
 
Department of Ecology  
Northwest Regional Office –  
Central Records Office 
3190 160th Ave. SE  
Bellevue, WA 98008 

By appointment only:  
Contact Sally Perkins 
Email: sally.perkins@ecy.wa.gov  
Phone: (425) 649-7190 
 
Northlake Shipyard Website: 
https://fortress.wa.gov/ecy/gsp/ 
Sitepage.aspx?csid=853 
 
If you need this publication in an alternative 
format, call (425) 649-7117. Persons with 
hearing loss, call 711 for Washington Relay 
Service. Persons with speech disability call 
(877) 833-6341. 
 

Cleanup work will begin late November 

at the Northlake Shipyard Site 

The Department of Ecology (Ecology) will begin cleanup work at 
the Northlake Shipyard (NLSY) Site located at 1441 North 
Northlake Way, Seattle, Washington 98103.  Ecology’s contractor, 
Redside Construction, will remove arsenic-contaminated sandblast 
grit from the sediments around the piers.  The work is expected to 
last for approximately three months starting in late November.  The 
cleanup work will take place from 6:00 a.m. – 10:00 p.m. Monday 
through Friday and if needed on Saturday and Sunday between 
9:00 a.m. – 10:00 p.m. The contractor will comply with City of 
Seattle noise ordinance.   
 

****Traffic/Mariner Advisory**** 
Please expect traffic delays along North Northlake Way 
between 6:00 a.m. – 10:00 p.m. Monday through Friday and 
possibly on Saturday and Sunday between 9:00 a.m. – 10:00 
p.m. 
 
Mariners are requested to use caution when motoring near 
the area. 

 

What will be done at the site? 
This work is being done under a Prospective Purchaser Consent 
Decree (PPCD) between Ecology and Northlake Shipyard, Inc. 
(Northlake) to clean up arsenic-contaminated sandblast grit that 
was at the site prior to Northlake purchasing the property.   
 
This work will involve: 
 

 Dredging approximately 8,000 cubic yards of sediment from 
around the western pier and beneath the dry docks.  This 
will remove the top two feet of sediment. 

 After dredging, six inches of clean sand will be placed over 
the area that was dredged. 

 A silt curtain or sediment barrier (extending from the surface 
to the lake bottom) will be set up around the work area to 
contain sediment that is disturbed during the dredging.  
Water quality measurements will be taken outside of the silt 
curtain to confirm that the work does not result in excessive 
turbidity or cloudiness in the water 

 Every two to three days, trucks will remove the dredged 
material from NLSY and taken to a permitted landfill. This 
will result in an additional 20 to 30 trucks using North 
Northlake Way. 
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